MINUTES

Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Monday, January 10, 2022, 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM. Councilman Steindorff opened the meeting in
prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Chris Myers, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted. Councilman Fuhrman was absent.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting of December 22, 2021. Councilman
Dunn made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Myers seconded. Unanimous
consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Planning

Chairman of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn noted that the PC meeting had been cancelled.
Three items will be carried over to the February meeting along with a few additional items.

Jonathan Smith, Planning Director was not in attendance.

Brad Flowers, Town Engineer, noted that we had a few issues with the excessive rain on Sunday
night and if anyone hears of issues, please let him know. Flowers also noted that he has been
working to wrap up several subdivisions.

QOld Business
There was no old business.
New Business

The only item of new business was ABC Licensure-Sushi Fresh-8533 Vaughn Road.
Mayor Stone welcomed the owner and thanked him for bringing the restaurant to the Town. The

clerk noted that this was for Restaurant Retail Liquor. Councilman Steindorff made a motion to
approve the license. Councilman Dunn seconded. The vote was unanimous, without a vote by
Mayor Stone. The license was approved.

Other Business

Mayor Stone noted that he and Jonathan Smith had te reschedule their meeting to discuss impact
Fees but would be getting together soon. Stone also noted that he has started discussions with
Chief Missildine about improving ambulance response times. Councilwoman Bradsher asked for a
meeting to discuss options for tennis courts in the Town. Mayor Stone noted that he gets several
requests each month for tennis courts and soccer fields, and he is waiting to get with Keith
Covington to see if a plan can be made so that we can have discussions on adding them.
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With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 6:13 PM.

Councilman Dunn seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was
adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
QQ, L0 (e

Lisa W. Burke, Clerk
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